Re: 14.1 <u>Member Motion - Councillor Beros - Car Shelter Pilot Program - Delphinium</u> Avenue

To: All Members of Council

I have concerns about this car shelter pilot program.

I believe it needs to be closely monitored and I would like to see the following added to this motion:

- No shelter should be blocking the view at any intersection
- Any shelter must be set back from the end of a driveway, such as the set-back requirement for front yard fences, and certainly to avoid impeding snow removal
- That it be widely publicized that this is a pilot project only and residents on other streets are not allowed to do this
- The structures may only contain residential vehicles and not commercial vehicles, boats, trailers,
 etc.
- There needs to be specifications for the structures in this motion e.g. size and colour, and they may not have advertising or any political messaging
- Inspections of the structure to ensure it is safely fastened to be able to withstand the maximum wind guests for this area
- City staff monitors the state of the structures on a regular basis (e.g., monthly)

Marj Andre